
 

CITY COUNCIL 

WORK SESSION 

MEMORANDUM 

 

TO: City Council 

FROM: Matthew R. Schmitz, MPA - City Manager 

DATE OF MEETING: April 7, 2025 

ITEM TITLE: Solid Waste Disposal Location 

 

DISCUSSION: 

During the March 17th City Council Work Session, a discussion took place regarding the Solid Waste 
Contract RFPs that were received. Part of this discussion centered on where to dispose of the Solid 
Waste. An option is to take the waste to the Black Hawk Sanitary Landfill rather than the Transfer Station 
located here in Independence. 

Additional discussion is needed about the path forward for this portion of the contract. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends discussion of this topic. No action is needed at this meeting, as any decision items 
needed would be brought forward to a City Council meeting for approval. 

 


